Rotary Club of Portland
Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes

March 24, 2023 at 1:30 PM

Board members in attendance:

Bruce Jones – President, Dick Hall – President Elect and Treasurer, Patty Byers – 1st Vice President, Ellen Niewoehner – Immediate Past President, Bill Blount – Secretary, John Thompson – 2nd Vice President, Jake Bourdeau - Sgt-At-Arms, Bob Clark – Director, Ben Millick – Director, Quinn Slayton – Director

Absent: None
Guests: None
Business:

The regular meeting of the Rotary Club of Portland, Maine was called to order on March 24, 2023 at 1:30 PM by President Bruce Jones and a quorum was established.

Approval of Minutes:
The Minutes of the February 22, 2023 board meeting were approved, as-is.

Treasurer’s Report: Hall
Dick Hall (Club Treasurer) reviewed the highlights of the Club’s finances, as detailed in the previously distributed Treasurer’s Report dated March 22, 2023. Specifically discussed: 

· There is only one unpaid dues account, Jean Faustin Gapira has paid no dues since joining Portland Rotary.  The Board decided that a decision will need to be made before the June 23rd meeting whether to terminate his membership if payment is not received.  
· The club is in strong financial shape; Dick noted that both fundraising and expenses are below budget.
· Eyeserve 2.0 – there was some discussion on the status of this particular District Grant.  Dick responded that the status is unclear, and that he is waiting for the International Committee to respond with an update.  

· A motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as-is, and it was approved.

Andrews Square Update: Jones

President Bruce Jones provided an update on the signature project at Andrews Square.  Jennifer Ladd, City Engineer, has said that the project should be completed by the end of May.  President Bruce will obtain a breakdown of the cost for the benches and for maintenance at Jake’s request.  We will be able to mount the Rotary logo in the ground.  An early June re-dedication meeting at Andrews Square was suggested by President Bruce.   Bill Blount suggested that Roxane contact Avesta Housing for a contribution as its property abuts the square. 
Paul Harris Fellowship for Chris Stanley at Lamey Wellehan – Byers/Jones 
President Bruce suggested that we continue the Club’s tradition of awarding PHF’s to community members.  In particular, he would like to award a PHF to Chris Stanley, CEO of Lamey Wellehan, for the support of our boot drive this past year and for volunteering  to support the drive going forward.  President Bruce and 2nd VP Byers will present this award to Chris at a June meeting.
Hybrid/Zoom Meetings: Hall/Jones
The Board again discussed the prospect of discontinuing Zoom Meetings.  Gervin is now working for the Red Cross, so his availability to handle the required technology is unknown.  The Board unanimously agreed to discontinue Zoom meetings commencing April 14th.  Quinn mentioned that for those members who are unable to attend Portland Rotary meetings in person, the satellite Sunrise Club will continue to offer Zoom meetings which are open to all. 
Committee and Project Structure for Next Year: Hall 

Dick Hall reported that most of the leadership positions for the coming Rotary year have been filled; however, a couple key openings remain, specifically Membership Chair(s) and Social Program Chair(s).  Any suggestions would be appreciated.
Joint Board Meeting (Existing and Incoming Members): Hall
The Board discussed a joint meeting for existing and incoming members of the Board to be held on June 16th. All were in favor.
District Training: Hall
President Elect Dick Hall reminded the Board of the District Training on April 15th as well as the fact that there are funds budgeted to pay for attendees.
Other Business: Jones/Byers
Piano at Portland Jetport – the possibility of donating a (free) piano to the Jetport, decorated with the Rotary logo and situated in the terminal for anyone to play, was reviewed.  The airport would need to approve this idea.  No further action at this time.

Club Protection Awareness – Alan Nye, CPO, has asked the District CPO to provide the Club with at 15 minutes Club Protection Training at the April 7th meeting.  

Visioning- The Board discussed the possibility of a Club Visioning project.  A complete description of the Visioning process was provided with the Treasurer’s package distributed prior to the meeting.  The Board discussed the prospect of participating in a Visioning event at length, as well as the potential formats.  We would probably do this in the fall.  Second VP Patty Byers is supportive of the process.  There was Board consensus that we should move forward with this, and an event could be scheduled for sometime in September.  
Hadlock Event – Bill Blount asked if there was interest in a lunch at Hadlock this summer, the response was positive.  Also the potential for a social event at a Seadogs game was met enthusiastically. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned by President Bruce Jones at 2:35 PM.    The next board meeting will be on April 28th, 2023 at 1:30 PM at the IHC.
Minutes submitted by: 
Ellen Niewoehner, Immediate Past President
Approved by:


Bruce Jones, President

